4.6 Folk stories

4.6.1 ^szīyt əl-məlh (The preciousness of salt)

Narrator: Alwīz Ben-Eliyahu (Xļasči)

kān wu-ma kān ^sal-aḷḷahu təklān.

kān fəd-malək, hāda l-malək ^sənd-u bnāt ^ətnēn. fád-yōm, qal-l-əm, hūwi qa-yġīd ysāfəġ l-əl-haǧǧ, qa-ysāfəg l-əl-hağğ. aš təġdōn? hūwi yġīd yġūh l-əl-haǧǧ, aš təġdōn? ağīb-[°]l-kəm... suġāt. lə-kbiği qalət-l-u: ğib-l-i hwās wu-ğib-l-i hēkəd wu-ğib-l-i hēkəd. lə-zġayyġi kən-tqál-l-u: tġūh b-əs-salāma wu-tərğa^s b-əssalāma, wu-ana ahəbb-ak ^əmqadd-əl-məlh. məlh ašqad ^əszīz. ahəbb-ak hēkəd.

aḥəbb-ak hēkəd॒. rağa^s, sāfaġ wu-rağa^s. rağa^s ^amn-əl-ḥağğ, şāḥ-l-əm l^a-bnāt-u. qal-l-əm... lə-kbīġi aš ṭalbət? t^sa-l-yā. lə-zġayyġi aš ṭalbət? tḥəbb-u mqadd əl-məlḥ.

qām ^əṭġad-a. qal-l-a:

Once upon a time (Literally: was and (or) wasn't, (and the rest) depends on god). There was a king, this king had two daughters. One day, he told them, he wants to travel to the Haj. He is traveling to the Haj. What do you want (me to bring)? He wants to travel to the Haj, What do you want (me to bring)? I will bring to you... presents. The elder told him: Bring me cloths and bring me this and bring me that. The younger told him: Go in peace and return in peace, and I will love you as much as (I love) salt. Salt is so precious. I will love you that (much). He returned, he traveled and returned. He returned from the Haj, he called for his daughters. He told them... What did the elder request? He gave it to her. What did the younger request? To love him as much as (she loves) salt. He expelled her. He told her:

188

what is (it about) salt so that you love me as much as (you love) salt? I don't accept it, I don't want you and I don't want
your salt. He got angry with her. He expelled her from home.
This poor one, she stayed.
One day the son of the sultan saw her,
and he fell in love with her, and he married her.
She said she wants to take revenge on her father.
Why did he expel her from the? She made a big feast for them.
And she didn't put even a little bit of salt for them,
in the food.
They started to eat,
and they couldn't eat.
She told them:
Why aren't you eating?
What's going on (literally: what is it)?
They told her:
It's all without salt,
how can we eat it?
She told him:
Call for her father
the father of hers
call for him,
tell him,
how come he couldn't understand? How precious salt is.

¹¹⁶ The *t* of stem V assimilates into *d* as a result of the following *z*.

¹¹⁷ The narrator uses the 3.m.s. pronominal suffix probably with the intention to quote what the younger daughter told her father. It seems, however, that the narrator changed her mind, as she then quotes what the younger daughter told the people to tell her father.

ana sūwitū-ha l-āyi kəll-a bəla-məlḥ	I did all of it without salt so that he
xaṭaġ yəˤġəf ˤzīyt əl-məlḥ ašqad	will understand how strong the
²qwīyi.	preciousness of salt is.
wu-əs-salāmu ^s lē-kum.	And may peace be with you.